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Dear Friends and Benefactors,

October 15th marked the twenty-fifth anniversary of the opening of Immaculate Heart Seminary. This
milestone was a time of joy and gratitude for us. It has been said that an anniversary is an opportunity to reflect
on the past, to look at the present, and to think about the future.

In reflecting on the past twenty-five years and looking at the present, it is encouraging to see how far we have
come. We currently have two bishops, eleven priests, five seminarians, five brothers, and four postulants in our
Congregation. With the increase of vocations in recent years, we have been able to fulfill to a greater degree the
main work of the Congregation: to comfort and console the Sacred Heart of Jesus. We do this, in particular, by
our daily Holy Hour and especially by the Holy Hour on Thursday night from eleven to midnight, as requested by
Our Lord of St. Margaret Mary.

We have also been able to provide the Mass and sacraments in more places throughout the country. We have
established three new missions in Florida, Kentucky, and Idaho. We also assist the priests of the Society of St.
Pius V with fourteen of their missions and chapels. Some of these chapels used to have Mass only once a month,

but they now have Mass available on three or four Sundays a month.

The Bishops and Priests of the Congregation of St. Pius V and the Society of St. Pius V
After the Ordination of Fr. Shane Buckley



